
 
 

 
 

 
        
 

  
  

 
 

    
    

  
   

  
  

 
  

     
  

  
  

   
   

  
  

  
  

   
  

   
  
  
  

  
 

 
  
  

  
     
      
  
 
 

 
  

 
    

 

Manitoba ~ 
Environment and Climate Change 

Environmental Compliance and Enforcement 
Box 36, 14 Fultz Blvd. 
Winnipeg MB  R3Y 0L6 
T 204-945-7100 F 204-945-2338 
ECEBranch@gov.mb.ca 

June 26, 2024 

Marci Quane 
Chief Administrative Officer 
Riverdale Municipality 
Box 520 
Rivers MB R0K 1X0 
cao@riverdalemb.ca 

Dear Marci Quane: 

This letter acknowledges the request submitted by the Municipality on June 11, 
2024 to allow the discharge of effluent from the secondary cell of the Riverdale 
Wastewater Treatment Lagoon outside of the discharge dates specified in Environment 
Act Licence No. 1189 R. 

The department has reviewed the request and submitted information. I am 
granting suspension of Clause 27(f) of Environment Act Licence 1189 R pursuant to 
Section 18(1) of The Environment Act. This allows you to proceed with the discharge of 
the secondary cell. Please be advised that all other clauses in Environment Act Licence 
No.1189 R remain in effect. 

If you have any additional questions or would like to discuss this matter further, 
please contact Abbey Bingham, Environment Officer, Environmental Compliance and 
Enforcement, at Abbey.Bingham@gov.mb.ca or 431-541-7477. 

Sincerely, 

Original Signed By 
Yvonne Hawryliuk 
A/Director 

c. Public Registry 
Siobhan Burland Ross – Environmental Approvals 
Kristy Forrestall, Kayla Hagenson, Abbey Bingham - Environmental Compliance and Enforcement 
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